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Greetings in Christ Jesus, February 16, 2020
Being Christians we ought to live our lives like we are afraid we are going to hell and are

sure we are going to heaven.
It is like two receptionists that work at a company. One answers the phone in the morning.

The other answers the phone in the afternoon. The sales team noticed that in the afternoon the
sales for the company are notably higher. The technical support department noticed that their
satisfaction rates are notably higher in the afternoon, too. The company did research in sales and
found that there wasn’t anything different in the morning from the afternoon in the way that the
sales team did their work. There was nothing notably different for the technical support workers
either. The company hired to do the analysis was trying to figure out what the difference was
until one day, when they called in the morning they heard this:

“Thank you for calling Brand X. How may I help you?”
Then they called in the afternoon and heard this:

“Thank you for calling Brand X. This is Michelle, how may I be of service to you today?”
The difference could not be more stark. The receptionist in the morning professionally and

acceptably answered calls and directed them to the proper department, just like her job descrip-
tion required. The afternoon receptionist, though, was more than just directing calls for others to
work out their problems and needs. She was gently, and with a spirit of joy, advocating for the
customer and clients. She was directing persons by the sound of their mood to certain sales peo-
ple and technicians that she thought would match one another. She was listening to the needs of
the customers and clients and giving them herself and her knowledge of the company.

In today’s Gospel, we have Jesus preaching from the Sermon on the Mount. He is quoting
law after law. The scribes and Pharisees should be happy, right? Well, they would be if Jesus left
it at just quoting the law. Instead, he did what any good Rabbi would do, he expounded on the
law. For us who are Christians, this is quite significant. Jesus is not just a moral teacher to us.
He is not just a nice guy who does nice things for nice people. Jesus is the fulfillment of the law
and the prophets. He is the Logos, the very mind of God. This is why we hear the priest chant as
he elevates the Host in the Eucharist, “Through him, and with him and in him, O God, almighty
Father, in the unity of the Holy Spirit, all glory and honor is yours, for ever and ever…”

Jesus, the fulfillment of the Law and Prophets, is saying that to be a Christian is MORE than
just doing the minimum the law sets out. Being a Christian is MORE than following laws and
procedures and jotting titles. Being a Christian is about going above and beyond the law to love.
Love is more than just doing the bare minimum.

We like to separate ourselves from our actions. Often when a person is confronted with his/
her bad behavior, he/she says, “It is not who I really am.” That is not true. We do who we are.
If we let that sink in, maybe we would accept responsibility for our actions more. Maybe there
would be more true repentance in our world. What we should say is this, “I am not being who I
want to be.” When we get angry and fly off the handle, is that who we want to be? When we lust
after another person, is that who we want to be? When we tell a lie to get ahead, is that who we
want to be? Not if we want to love God. We have to be more one day, one moment, at a time.
Let us be united in prayers for Grace and Deep Peace.
Fr.Maschio



Monday, Feb 17
8:30 AM Mass: +Clarence Monger

Tuesday, Feb 18
6:30 PM Mass: Special Intentions for Fr. Chuck

Wednesday, Feb 19
8:40 AM Mass: +Tim Vencel

Thursday, Feb 20
7:00 AM Mass: +John & +Helene Ovsak

10:30 AM Communion Service (Havenwood)
Friday, Feb 21
No Daily Mass
Saturday, Feb 22

5:30 PM Mass: +Alfred Clemen

Sunday, Feb 23
7:30 AM Mass: +Clarence Soley
9:00 AM Mass: +Ann Bradley

11:00 AM Mass: +Jvonne Gray
6:30 PM Mass: For the People

MASS TIMES & INTENTIONS
For Week of February 17 to 23

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH
Monday, Feb 17
No School, Parish Offices Closed

7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Elizabeth Rm)

Tuesday, Feb 18
6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)
6:00 PM Newman Club (St. Elizabeth Rm)
6:00 PM KC Mtg (Social Hall)
6:30 PM Cub Scouts (Cafeteria)
7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym)
7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)

Wednesday, Feb 19
9:30 AM Divine Mercy Cenacle (St. Elizabeth Rm)
9:40 AM Rosary (Chapel)
6:30 PM Faith Formation, grades 1-11

Thursday, Feb 20
6:00 AM Men’s Bible Study (St. Kateri Rm)
1:00 PM Bible Study-The Bible is a Catholic Book (St. Eliz Rm)
5:00 PM Society of St. Vincent de Paul Mtg (St. Elizabeth Rm)
6:30 PM Communion and Liberation (St. Cabrini Rm)
7:00 PM Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group (Chapel)

Friday, Feb 21
10:00 AM Bible Study (St. Elizabeth Rm)

5:30 PM Newman Club Parents Nite Out
Saturday, Feb 22
10:00 AM Prayer Hour at Planned Parenthood
12:00 PM All Pro Dads (Social Hall)

4:15 PM Bible Study-The Bible is a Catholic Book (St. Eliz Rm)
4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Newman Club Bake Sale following 5:30 Mass
Sunday, Feb 23
Newman Club Bake Sale Today

8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)
9:00 AM Children’s Liturgy of the Word (St. Elizabeth Rm)
9:00 AM Preschool Sunday School (Kdg Classroom)

10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel)
10:15 AM Bible Study- The Bible is a Catholic Book (St. Eliz Rm)
10:15 AM RCIA & Beyond–The Eucharist & the Mass (St. Kateri Rm)
12:00 PM HS Youth Group (Cafeteria)

4:00 PM Families Fellowship Group (Social Hall)
5:00 PM Parish Prayer Service (Church)
6:00 PM Newman Club (St. Elizabeth Rm)

DAILY READINGS
For February 17 to 23

Monday, Feb 17
● Jas 1:1-11
● Ps 119:67-68,71-72,75-76
● Mk 8:11-13

Tuesday, Feb 18
● Jas 1:12-18
● Ps 94:12-15,18-19
● Mk 8:14-21

Wednesday, Feb 19
● Jas 1:19-27
● Ps 15:2-5
● Mk 8:22-26

Thursday, Feb 20
● Jas 2:1-9
● Ps 34:2-7
● Mk 8:27-33

Friday, Feb 21
● Jas 2:14-24,26
● Ps 112:1-6
● Mk 8:34-9:1

Saturday, Feb 22
● 1 Pt 5:1-4
● Ps 23:1-6
● Mt 16:13-19

Sunday, Feb 23
● Lv 19:1-2,17-18
● Ps 103:1-4,8,10,12-13
● 1 Cor 3:16-23
● Mt 5:38-48



STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES

Last Week's Mass Attendance
Feb 8 5:30 p.m. 176
Feb 9     ___    _                  7:30 a.m. 140
Feb 9 9:00 a.m. 296
Feb 9 11:00 a.m. 305
Feb 9 6:30 p.m. 100

Total Actual Contributions

Weeks #32 (Weekend of Feb 9) $ 21,999.52

Fiscal Year to Date
Last: $670,973.76  ~ Current: $635,081.65

Faith in Our Future Campaign
Pledged to Date: $2,725,962.70 ~ Paid to Date: $1,432,506.37

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

PARISH LIFE

SACRAMENTAL LIFE
Baptisms
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The
next session will be on March 1. Please call the Parish Office
at 444-4262 to register, to schedule a baptism, or for more
information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Pastoral Visitations
If you desire a home visit, communion for the homebound, or
the Sacrament of Anointing the Sick, call the Parish Office. We
want to be part of your life.

Help Wanted at St. Philip’s
Maintenance/Custodial Worker. Join a team responsible
for cleaning, organizing, maintaining and repairing the physi-
cal campus and grounds. This is a full-time position with ben-
efits. Send resume to Deacon Robb at
rnaylor@stphilipsbemidji.org.

The Newman Club will be hosting a free-will
donation bake sale after all Masses on Feb

22 & 23, as  a fundraiser for our Spring Break
trip to Memphis, TN, to work at St. Jude’s
Hospital & Memphis Community Kitchens.

Enjoy Mardi Gras (Fat Tuesday, 2/25)
with something yummy for your tummy!

Parents’ Night Out participants requested
a repeat, so here it is. Friday, February 21
from 5:30-8:30 PM. There are no age re-
strictions, but you’ll need to bring any need-
ed gear. Children should have eaten supper
before arrival. A snack of graham crackers
and juice will be provided. We will use the

gym. Questions? Contact Nancy at 218-441-4907 (pls lv msg) or
ngoodman1@stphilipsbemidji.org.

NEWMAN CLUB
Wanted: Kings & Queens of Hotdish!
The Newman Club hotdish competition has only two more
openings for its competition this year, February 23 & March 29.
If you would like to enter your special hotdish in this competi-
tion, we have some hungry, collegiate judges! Contact Nancy
at 441-4907 or ngoodman1@stphilipsbemidji.org to enter.

Parish Prayer Services at St. Philip’s
Join together on Sundays from 5-6 PM in the church,
and the 2nd and 4th Thursdays of each month at 6 PM
in the chapel. We will pray for wisdom, understanding,
patience and strength, and to proclaim our faith to-
gether before Jesus Christ.

Meditation Prayer
Interested in learning about Christian meditation and meeting
with others who want to grow in this reflective prayer? Learn
about the hows of meditation and how to deal with distrac-
tions. We will meet Thurdays from 5-6:00 PM at St. Philip’s
(room to be announced) during Lent starting February 27. Call
Tammy (444-4262) if interested.

Knights of Columbus Family of the Month
Congratulations to the Dave and Jennifer Hoefer family
for being chosen for the Knights of Columbus family of the
month for February. They truly serve as a role model of Cath-
olic family values and serve the church, school and the com-
munity very well. To be nominated for a family of the month
the father does not need to be a member of the Knights of
Columbus. If you wish to nominate someone please send
your nomination to Dan Shea @ danielshea@paulbunyan.net

LETTER TO A SUFFERING CHURCH; A Bishop
Speaks on the Sexual Abuse Crisis by Bishop Robert Barron
is available to parishioners.  Join an initial session on Bishop
Barron’s book facilitated by Deacon Mark Krejci from 4:30 to
5:30 PM on Sunday, March 1.  Deacon Krejci is a licensed
psychologist who has worked with both victims and perpe-
trators of sexual abuse and so he will bring his perspective as
a therapist to the reflection on Bishop Barron’s book.  A sec-
ond session will be facilitated by Deacon Krejci on Wednes-
day, March 4 from 6:30 to 7:30 PM during which he will lead
a reflection on healing and reconciliation.



MANY THANKS...

Hey Dads and Kids…  Join us for the next
Bemidji Area All Pro Dads

Dads Day Sledding Party!
Saturday, February 22 ~ 1:00 to 3:00 PM

St. Philip’s Social Hall & Library Park
Sledding... Bonding... Hot Dogs... And Prizes!

Last month’s Pool & Pizza Party at B.S.U. was our largest yet,
with OVER 175 in attendance!  We’re hoping for another
HUGE turnout this month as we take to the hills at Library
Park for an afternoon of sledding.  Please dress appropriately
and bring your sled(s) or use one of ours.  We will begin at
St. Philip’s and walk over, before returning in time for some
refreshments and DOOR PRIZES!  Hope to see you there.

*If temps are too cold for sledding, we will open up the Gym-
nasium and/or play Winter BINGO in the Social Hall.

For more information or questions,
please feel free to contact us at:
bemidjiallprodads@gmail.com.

www.AllProDad.com

Can’t make it?
Hope to see you

next month:
Saturday, March 21!

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL HAPPENINGS
We collected $2036.00 from our “Pennies for Patients” fund
raiser during Catholic Schools Week. Students and staff
brought in different coin denominations each day. On Friday,
students were able to purchase a piece of duct tape for $1.00
to tape either Mr. Luke or Mr. Brad to a chair, seeing which one
could raise more money. Mr. Luke raised more, but “Pennies for
Patients” was the winner! Proceeds will go to help the Leukemia
and Lymphoma Society. The Society’s mission is to find a cure.
Way to go, St. Philip’s!

Upcoming school events:
● Mon., Feb. 17: No School.

● Wed., Feb. 19: All School Mass. 8:40 AM. Mass Ministers: Mr.
Wavrin’s 4th graders. Music Ministers: Mrs. Johnson’s 5th
graders. Burning of Palms after Mass.

● Fri., Feb. 21: 3rd Qtr Midterms.

● Tues., Feb. 25: Floor Hockey. Team 2 vs. Team 3. 7:15 AM.

● Wed., Feb 26: Ash Wednesday Mass. 8:40 AM.

● Thurs., Feb. 27: Floor Hockey. Team 1 vs. Team 4, 7:15 AM.
Sunrise Rotary delivers dictionaries to all 3rd grade students,
8:45-9:15 AM.

St. Philip’s School Registration
Are you interested in a Catholic education for your kids? As you
contemplate the educational setting for your child, consider the
value of giving your son/daughter a Catholic school education.
At St. Philip’s we provide your family with a sound, moral edu-
cation. Our students consistently score high on standardized
testing and succeed (and often exceed) when moving on to the
high school. ISD#31 allows our students to participate in all
sports, arts and academic extracurricular activities and provides
bussing to and from our school. Registration for the 2020-2021
school year is in process. Call 218-444-4938 if you would like
more information.

Dear parishioners of St. Philip’s,
Thank you for your generous contribution to Northwoods Battered
Women’s Shelter from the Giving Tree at Christmastime. Your
support is greatly appreciated and is valuable in the NBWS mis-
sion to provide crisis shelter, victim-centered advocacy and sup-
portive services to victims. Your gift supports a new start!
Thank you very much!
Andrea Kingbird
Executive Director

DAA 2020
Have you made a commitment to the Diocesan Annual Appeal
(DAA)?  Consider our call to GOD PRAYER and SERVICE. If you
have not made a commitment, please make your gift or
pledge this weekend by using the mailing received at home or
an in-pew envelope in your parish.  You may make a one-time
gift online or set up a sustaining gift by credit card or auto-
matic withdrawal from your checking account over the course
of 10 months. Sustaining gifts may be suspended at any time.
Go to www.crookston.org/daa for more information about the
2020 DAA. Thank you for supporting your parish and diocesan
ministries. And please send in your prayer requests whether or
not you are able to make a gift.

ProLifePrayers.com
ProLifePrayers.com is the main prayer website for Priests for Life

(www.EndAbortion.US)
Visit there often for prayer campaigns, intentions, and resources.

February Intention:
For the full conversion of abortion workers who are considering

leaving the abortion industry.
February 26 – April 8:

Lenten Prayer for Life (www.PrayerCampaign.org/Lent)

I think all of us should have a respect for innocent life. With re-
gard to the freedom of the individual for choice in regard to abor-
tion —there is one individual not being considered at all, and
that’s the one who is being aborted. I’ve noticed everybody that is
for abortion has already been born.  ~President Ronald Reagan

In Observance of Presidents Day
The Parish Offices will be closed on Monday, February 17, as
well as no school or Adoration. Mass will be celebrated at 8:30
as usual.

Family Fellowship Group
Attention young families and couples: St. Philip's has a group
just for you. If you are new to the parish or have never attended
Family Fellowship Group, we encourage you to check it out—it’s
a great way to meet other young families of faith! Join us Sun-
day, February 23 from 4:00-6:00 PM for our monthly gathering
in the Social Hall. We will come together for a family meal, pray-
er, & fellowship with different topics each month. Feel free to
bring a potluck dish to share. Childcare is provided. Email any
questions to Christi Brooks, maki.brooks@yahoo.com.







Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s?
Call/Email Bonnie Lee

blee1@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905.

MINISTRY SCHEDULE
Week of February 22/23

5:30 PM
Seventh Sunday
in Ordinary Time

7:30 AM
Seventh Sunday
in Ordinary Time

9:00 AM
Seventh Sunday
in Ordinary Time

11:00 AM
Seventh Sunday
in Ordinary Time

SACRISTAN
Joanna Ferraro Dan Shea Joe Bofferding Jamie Hoffman

LECTOR
James Hodges (1)
Jake Atencio (2)

Pam Murray (1)
Carol Schneider (2)

Sue Hendricks (1)
Cheryl Larson  (2)

Carol Rettinger (1)
Laura Hansen (2)

INTERCESSOR
Deacon Robb Naylor Cynthia Haskin Deacon Kermit Erickson Rebecca Gieske

ALTAR SERVER
Drew Christianson
Lucy Solheim
Alexander Fraik  (sub req.)

Abby Myhrer
Erin Myhrer (Mentor)

Dominick Washburn
Andrew Washburn
Nicholas Youso (Mentor)

Sydney Beise
Mali McLean
Anna Glen (Mentor)

CAPTAIN
Betty Lindy Mike Wavrin Sue Lucas Susie Balstad

EMHC

Susie Dahle
Mary Jo Christenson
Mary Dufault
Lynn Baird
Joanna Ferraro
Lisa Freise
Deacon Robb Naylor

Mary Zigan
Joanna Myhrer
Cynthia Haskin
April Boucher

Deacon Kermit Erickson
Mary Varriano
Leslie Downs
Ashlyn Daly
Mike Hougen
Theresa Steele
Stephen Steele
David Liedl
HELP PLEASE

Pat Kelly
Courtney Haskins
Kimberley Gourneau
Renae Donaghue
Cathy Lalli
Carol Rettinger
Rebecca Gieske
Al Swedmark
Mary Herried

USHER

Michael Taviani
Lauren Christianson
Josh Christianson
Will Christianson

David Brooks
James Wiltse
Bob Murray
Jim Schneider

Bob Schlichting
Ron Arel
Troy Hendricks
Nick Yavarow

Hank Imsande
Don Pohl
Bob Pohl
HELP PLEASE

HOSPITALITY
FELLOWSHIP

Coleen Wiltse
Angela Ness

Mark Studer
Mary Bjerke
Terri Caouette
Tim Caouette

Carol Rettinger
HELP PLEASE
HELP PLEASE
Jean Forshee

GREETER
John Freise
Lisa Freise

Aveyn Zimmel
Patricia Hadrava

Sue Young
Missy Fagerstrom

Stephanie Glen
Jan Busch

INFORMATION
STATION

HELP PLEASE HELP PLEASE
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